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August 22, 2017

ENCORE COMMISION MEETING

MINUTES

Sheraton New Orleans

500 Canal Street

New Orleans, LA  70130

Present

Kyle Edmiston, Office of Tourism

Rep. Kevin Pearson

Julie Calzone, Designee for LED

Stuart “Stu” Barash

Brandon Burris, Office of State Parks

Mary Williams, Office of Tourism

Linda Curtis Sparks

Ben Berthalot, Designee for Gerald Breaux

Steven Jones

Kyle Edmiston with the Louisiana Office of Tourism called the meeting to order at 4:10 pm and thanked everyone for attending.

A quorum was present and a motion was made by Steven Jones and seconded by Stu Barash to accept the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion passed.

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser thanked all of the members for attending and serving.  He expressed a plan for Louisiana to draw people to retire in Louisiana.  He would like to start talking about having lottery scratch off tickets for three different categories of people.  The first would be for seniors, 2nd veterans and third special needs children.  The money would go before a board that would represent the three groups.  It would go to the vote of the people, but it would give Louisiana an opportunity to take care of these three needy groups of people.  

Kyle Edmiston: Thanked the Lt. Governor for his previous idea and his leadership.  Kyle also thanked Mary Williams for all of the work and the job she has done traveling around the state to put all of the material and information together for the Encore Commission.  

Mary Williams:  Thanked everyone who participated and attended the meetings in the past several months.  She expressed that the goal for today’s meeting was to be able to put something together to start sending the application out to the communities.  They would like to set a time line after making some changes and move forward.  The floor was open for a discussion of the application document that was given to all of the members for suggestions and edits.    

Kyle told the commission that in order to advertise and get the word out to anyone interested in applying to become an Encore Retirement Community we would use Travel Pulse, email, newspaper and a press release to all who attended the meetings and interested parties.  
It was decided that the Encore Commission will have final approval on the application process.  

Kyle asked for a motion to accept and approve the amended application document.  A motion by Linda Curtis Sparks was made and Stu Barash seconded and the motion passed. 
Kyle would like to see the timeline be after Thanksgiving which will be November 30th, 2017 for the deadline.  This would be as far as we will go at this time until we receive all applications before the next meeting in February or March.  Information will be available on the website and a press release will be sent out. 
There was no other business.

Stu Barash made a motion to close the meeting and Steven Jones seconded the motion.  The meeting was closed at 5:11 pm.
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